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       July 24, 2023 

Via Electronic Mail 

Marco L. Padula 

Director, Office of Markets & Innovation  

NYS Department of Public Service 

Three Empire State Plaza 

Albany, New York  12223 

marco.padula@dps.ny.gov 

 

 Re: Case 14-M-0094 - Clean Energy Fund Proceeding. 

  Case-18-M-0084 – Comprehensive Energy Efficiency Initiative. 

 

Dear Marco Padula: 

 

 I received your letter dated July 21, 2023, on behalf of the Department of Public Service staff 

(DPS staff), requesting an extension of time to comply with the directives set forth in the Order Adopting 

Clean Energy Fund Modifications (CEF Order), issued September 9, 2021, in Case 14-M-0094.  The CEF 

Order requires DPS staff to file updated guidance no later than July 26, 2023.   

 

 You state that the DPS staff’s efforts to complete the filing are ongoing.  You also assert that the 

Order Directing Energy Efficiency and Building Electrification Proposals, issued July 20, 2023, in Case 

18-M-0084, requires increased granularity in that filing, thus necessitating additional engagement and 

time.  

 

 Based upon the information you have provided, an extension is granted until September 27, 2023, 

to the DPS staff to comply with the directives set forth in the CEF Order.  This extension is granted in 

order to promote the fair, orderly and efficient conduct of this proceeding. 

 

This ruling will be posted on the Department’s website. 

 

        Very truly yours, 

                  
        Michelle L. Phillips 

                Secretary 
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